

		<p>the support of Cambridge City Council.</p> <p>Officers are currently on board to coordinate City Council input and maintain a project overview, working closely with BREAK at each stage of the process.</p> <p>No location for the sculptures has been confirmed yet but project key dates are listed below:</p> <p>Until June 2019 Sponsors, artists, schools and community groups invited to get involved</p> <p>September 2019 Art Selection event. Design ideas by artists presented to sponsors for selection</p> <p>September – December 2019 Cows decorated by artists</p> <p>29 January 2020 Sponsor activation workshop</p> <p>30 March – 7 June 2020 Cows about Cambridge art trail is live</p> <p>19-21 June 2020 (tbc could change) Last chance to see all the Cows together at a Farewell Weekend</p> <p>July 2020 Cows auctioned to raise money for Break charity</p>
--	--	--

			<p>Officers can confirm that the sculptures are temporary in nature and full risk assessments and insurance will be provided by the Project Delivery Team before the temporary install takes place.</p> <p>The Project Delivery team are also keen to attend the Safety Advisory Group and work closely with key stakeholders at each step of the process.</p>
<p>19/09/WAC Investigate the possibility of using mobile CCTV in known drug hotspots in the Kite area.</p>	<p>Nicholas Kester: Enforcement Team Leader</p>	<p>ASAP</p>	<p>This matter had been addressed elsewhere.</p>
<p>19/09/WAC Discuss the collection of recycling from Newnham area with a view to reducing fly tipping.</p>	<p>Nicholas Kester: Enforcement Team Leader</p>	<p>ASAP</p>	<p>It was reported that the situation had improved. Some of the problems had been caused by the correct recyclable items being left by already overflowing recycling bins. The Enforcement Team were in discussion with the County Council regarding the situation.</p>
<p>19/18/WCAC Councillor Martinelli to liaise with Inspector Rogerson about the date for a County Lines Workshop then publicise details to WCAC.</p>	<p>Councillor Martinelli</p>		<p>Quarterly update meeting with key Police officers had been agreed. Outcomes of those meeting would be reported to Area Committees.</p>
<p>19/18/WCAC Councillor Martinelli</p>	<p>Councillor Martinelli</p>		<p>A letter was sent from the 4 Area Committee Chairs. Councillor Martinelli to give oral</p>

<p>to liaise with other Area Committee Chairs and write to City Police Commander to request CORA data in area committee reports.</p>			<p>update.</p> <p>10/9/19 Reply to the above letter can be found with the Agenda for the meeting of the 12/9/19</p> <p>12/9/19 Matter will be raised at quarterly meeting with the Police and more details will be available at the next meeting.</p> <p>City Police Commander to request CORA data in area committee reports. Councillors suggested that they wanted to discuss this further and would raise it at the next West Central meeting when the Police would be present.</p>
<p>19/18/WCAC</p> <p>Councillor Chadwick to liaise with Inspector Rogerson about safety concerns relating to zebra crossing on Huntingdon Road.</p>	<p>Councillor Chadwick</p>		<p>12/9/19 Councillor Chadwick would report on this matter at the next meeting.</p> <p>An LHI bid was in the pipeline.</p>
<p>19/18/WCAC</p> <p>Joel Carre to liaise with Inspector Rogerson about the granting of a Peddler Licence to a tattoo bar on King's Parade:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Has a licence been granted? • By which 	<p>Councillor Martinelli</p> <p>Joel Carre</p>		<p>12/09/19 See published briefing note.</p> <p>Situation remains unresolved and this item would be retained in the action sheet</p>

<p>organisation, if any?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Type of licence granted/required? (May be two separate issues). 			
<p>19/18/WCAC</p> <p>Joel Carre to liaise with Inspector Rogerson about issues to make Safety Advisory Group aware of relating to fencing off public places before/during events such as Mid Summer Fair to stop anti-social behaviour spilling into residential areas.</p>	<p>Councillor Martinelli</p> <p>Joel Carre</p>		<p>Update supplied by Joel Carre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • It is the policy of Cambridge City SAG to offer advice in order to ensure the highest reasonably practicable standards of public safety at events and to encourage the wellbeing of those who could be affected by such events. In this context 'public' includes not only those attending the event, but also those in the surrounding areas who may be affected by it. • The Cambridge City SAG is not responsible for reviewing safe systems of work of the event organisation or crew. However, it will be relevant to consider the consequences of work-related incidents during periods of public access. • The Cambridge City SAG does not make any decisions on behalf of the local authority or other agencies as its role is advisory and as such it

			<p>has no authority to either approve or ban events or give permissions for the use of land, highway or building. The decision to use City Council land for events is determined by the Events Policy approved in 2018. A range of licence terms and conditions regulate the use of the space and whether or not permission is granted.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Where agencies may exercise their own statutory decision-making authority it is stressed that this is the determination of that authority and not of the Cambridge City SAG. • <u>The overall responsibility for the safety of persons at an event will lie with the event organiser,</u> venue/land owner or operator and management team <p>12/09/19 Councillor Porrer confirmed that the event had enjoyed better security this year. Litter and parking concerns would be addressed ahead of next year's event.</p> <p>Fencing around the event could be considered as a City Council requirement for future events.</p>
--	--	--	---

			Ward Councillors would be consulted early next year regarding planning for the 2020 Fair.
19/18/WCAC Inspector Rogerson to advise Councillor Chadwick of measures taken to address Illegal and anti-social moped driving, specifically through bus gates.	Councillor Chadwick Harrison		12/09/19 Councillor Harrison Had been in discussions with interested parties and hoped to meet with County Councillors and representatives of the bus companies shortly. Councillor Harrison will feed back on progress at the next meeting.
19/17/WCAC Q1 Ward Councillors to follow up member of the public's question about repair/maintenance of footways on Parker's Piece.	Ward Councillors		Remedial work is on-going.
19/18/WCAC Q2 Councillors Payne to liaise with Joel Carre regarding process to safeguard open spaces.	Councillor Payne Joel Carre		Joel Carre has provided a process which has been shared with the resident, who has taken action accordingly. 12/09/19 Recent issues regarding travellers on open spaces had been resolved quickly.
Meeting date for Winter Meeting Toni Birkin to check if future WCAC meetings can move around different wards/venues.	Toni Birkin		Castle Methodist Church booked for December meeting.

This page is intentionally left blank